

High Tide at Spaniards Inn Car Park – Spring 2008

LANDULPH NEWSLETTER June /July 2008 No 15

Landulph Life and News

Your guide to what's happening in the area

Parish Council Meeting 21 April 2008

During **public forum**, Council was asked why there had been no progress in extending the 30 mph limit into the village, and why some sections of the road surface between Landulph Cross and Stockadon had not been upgraded.

The policewoman attending the meeting said that parents at Landulph School would be given parking information of relevance to recent problems. By coincidence (or was it...) leaflets were available to councillors and lucky members of the public, notifying that on 5th May 2008, responsibility for enforcement of on-street parking would devolve from the police to local authorities, with uniformed Civil Enforcement Officers (just when we'd got used to Traffic Wardens) ensuring compliance. The police would retain responsibility for endorsable parking offences such as dangerous or obstructive parking, or where there were emergency or security factors.

Parish Council had received a letter from Mr Coryton of Pentille, pointing out that the estate had title to the piece of land at the Coombe (site of Roma's seat), about which Parish had raised a query.

As part of the run-up to **abolition of the District Councils**, Parish had advised County that it favoured the creation of a local ward to be covered by one county councillor, representing the parishes of Landulph, Botus Fleming, St Mellion, Pillaton, St Dominick and Landrake. Alternatively as a second choice, a two-councillor ward for the Tamar Valley, comprising the above six parishes minus Landrake but plus Calstock.

Parish had been invited to support the **Cornish Real Nappy Project**, which seeks to reduce greenhouse gases and landfill by persuading parents away from disposables. Apparently the UK throws away around 3 billion disposable nappies each year, accounting for about 690,000 tonnes of waste. A switch to home-laundered nappies could save a family up to £500. Wow. More kids= more holiday money, or have I missed something?

10 members of the public, police constable, and District Councillor Garner attended.

Morton Macleod

Parish Council Meeting 19 May 2008

This being the council's **Annual General Meeting**, it was a pity that hundreds missed the formal procession of gorgeously attired councillors to the council chamber. Roger was re-elected as chairman, and other posts filled appropriately. Annual accounts were approved. Councillors agreed to lodge statements of all **expenses** so that costs of their services could be made clear the first time, but it was left to their discretion whether to claim payment; don't panic, none seemed disposed to claim, and in any case

there's no money in the precept for expenses. Council was pleased to read out a letter from Mr Coryton of Pentille, saying that **public access to benches** on the estate's land on Haye Farm shore and at the Coombe could continue informally as before.

I'm ignoring other matters to bring to your attention a long discussion by councillors on whether draft minutes of their meetings should be made available to the public on noticeboards and the parish website. Those in favour wanted us to have advance notice of the council's current concerns so that the council could get feedback from us in advance of their next meeting, while those against thought the matter either pointless or inappropriate until formally approved. They deferred decision for a month for some heavy cogitation. So if you have a view and wish to influence the outcome, tell a councillor a.s.a.p. It's only a year ago that council minutes were written in a ledger by the then clerk and read out in full before approval, and then left the parish. We're making progress now, but fitfully. Councillors were not too keen either to continue with the **10-minute public forum** that concludes the meetings, recently introduced on a trial basis to allow reaction to proceedings etc. I got the feeling that there was some resentment at perceived criticism and occasional pressure for them to reverse decisions. With about as much enthusiasm as a child taking his syrup of figs, they agreed to continue the forum for a further year, with the clear proviso that they would not engage in debate, simply note feedback. We'll see.

13 members of the public and District Councillor Garner attended. Morton Macleod

LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL

Election of Parish Councillors

- 1. Notice is hereby given that vacancies for **TWO** Parish Councillors has occurred on the Landulph Parish Council.
- 2. These vacancies will be filled by election in accordance with Election rules if, before the 16th day of June 2008, a written request for such an election signed by 10 electors for the electoral area is received by the Returning Officer Caradon District Council, Luxstowe Hose, Liskeard, PL14 3DZ. Alternatively the Parish Council will themselves co-opt two persons to fill the vacancies.

Sue Hooper MBE Clerk to the Parish Council The above notice can be viewed on full on all the parish notice boards Ed

Landulph Short Mat Bowls Club Bowls Holiday

Members and friends spent an energetic and enjoyable bowls holiday at the Trouville Hotel at Sandown on the Isle of Wight at the end of February.

In the Tournament we played matches against teams from other areas and although we didn't 'WIN' any cups, we picked up some useful tips from watching and playing against more experienced players.

The food was excellent, the evenings were convivial times spent with new and old friends. We hope to do all this again next year.

Val Oatham



Landulph Parish Church

Fete to be held Lower Marsh Farm Saturday 14th June at 2.00pm

Lots of Stalls - Cakes; Jams; Pickles; Plants; Toys; Books

Face Painting White Elephant Children's Fancy Dress

Raffle Refreshments and Ice Cream Church Tower open

Please come along and enjoy the fun

Greg Khan

Professional Plastering Service

Over 20 years experience

All work undertaken is guaranteed

Tel 01752 841837 (evenings & weekends)

07742 514212 mobile

Hodge News

<u>Newsagent</u>

Daily Newspaper

Deliveries to

Landulph &

Cargreen

Phone

01752 845141

Neighbourhood Watch

In 1995 when I was a Parish Councillor we started Neighbourhood Watch with the help of Devon and Cornwall Police. We recruited several volunteers from the village so that we had a representative from each corner of the village.

We were told several times that the system worked quite well, similar to BBC Crime Watch.

However as this area is classified as a low crime area; our volunteers slowly dropped off from the scheme until we only have one member left who still looks after Hodders Way and Cloake Place.

If anyone in the village who cares about crime would care to come forward and act as a co-ordinator we could start again, I have had the assurance of the Police that they would give help to get the scheme working again. Anyone interested please contact the undersigned.

Reg Rice 01752 844858

Helping to beat Cancer

There was great generosity from the parish last week.

Cakes were made, white elephant dug out of cupboards, plants grown and coffee drunk to raise funds for cancer research.

A big thank you to all of you -the amazing sum of £407 was raised.

Gaye Braund Cargreen Cancer Research fundraising committee

Letters to the editor Dog Pooh

Continuing the fascinating subject of dog pooh, I noticed a sign way up in Cardinham Woods which might be of use to those in despair! "If your dog's caught out take a stick and flick ---into the undergrowth---". Well it seemed a good idea at the time but I'm not sure now: and definitely only "Under Parental Supervision".

Down here at Salter Mill, where dogs are always welcome, we have an old coal shovel to keep us pooh free (our dog's as well as others. It's amazing how many dogs make the effort and manage to" hold on" until they reach us!)

We have strangely enough mislaid lost or maybe had snaffled 4 or 5 of these shovels over the years, so the last one I had the foresight to paint on "Pooh Scoop, Please Do Not Remove" in LARGE YELLOW letters, which was fine but difficult to read as it sort of went up and down and around the handle. Luckily a large and very lost lorry doing a 56 point turn to escape, ran it over, squashed it flat and now it reads perfectly! Fascinating! Liz Dunn



Locally produced stabiliser beef from Park Farm Landulph

Packs approx 25 kg contain a variety of beef cuts packed, labelled, and ready for freezing

Phone Richard Brown, 07788 725 748 to order.

Aerial Solutions

Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points: Telephone extensions

Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered 01752 294386 Mobile 07745 027 625



Summer Fun Day

Put your flyer on your fridge.... put the date in your calendar because

THE LANDULPH SUMMER FUN DAY IS BACK...

SUNDAY 27TH JULY 1:30-6PM

SEARLE FAMILY CRICKET FIELD AT LANDULPH

It was a fantastic day last year and we are hoping to make it bigger and better this year. Favourites will return like the Bouncy Obstacle course, Beer Tent, Cream Teas, Coconut Shy, the human fruit machine and lots of stalls. This year The Clay City Jazzmen and Chloe the Clown will entertain throughout the day, Pat will be back with his train rides and there will be lots of new stalls to tempt you. What a treat and don't forget the kids go free.

Any more volunteers to help on the day would be much appreciated as well as any second hand books, bric a brac and cakes.

Please contact *Mel Bennett 07915663080 or Nina Armstrong 841846* if you would like to volunteer or donate any of the above. All money raised will go towards essential equipment needed by the Landulph Under 5's.

Look forward to seeing you there	

Landulph Memorial Clock

The Landulph Memorial Clock, sited at Landulph School, is now in need of urgent repair. The cost will be £2700 plus VAT.

A Parish Projects Group has been formed to raise funds, through grant applications, donations and fund-raising activities, for this and for future projects which are not able to receive money from public funds.

One Parishioner has already made a very generous donation, to begin the fund and felt that others might wish to follow suit, given the nature and significance of the Memorial Clock.

If anyone would like to make a donation, please contact the Treasurer of the Parish Project Group, *Nikki Gill (01752 846941).*

ThePCMedic.org.uk

Computer expert based in Landulph for all your I T needs



Fully trained to upgrade and repair computers—

Personal Computers (all versions of Windows) and Apple MAC.

Networking installed and repaired. (both wireless and wired)

Backup advice and solutions offered.

Spyware and antivirus recommendations offered.

Advice offered on purchase of hardware helping you find the most reliable solution at the best price. Discount on hardware purchased (highly likely to beat PC World on price). All data from old computers transferred to new one and help with customising the computer to suit your needs.

Did you know that you should?

- Backup up all your personal data on a regular basis.
 What about an external hard drive for this?
- Always ensure that your updates are up to date (including windows/MAC OS, antivirus and antispyware).



Please call for an informal chat to discuss any of your IT needs.

Contact info@thePCMedic.org.uk

Dr Paul Gorham 01752 849787 or 07973 344912

The Iron Man/ Woman Challenge

Congratulations to **Alison White** (of Blooming Baskets) for being selected to represent GB in the World Championship Triathlon races for 2008.

This extreme endurance event combines a 2.5 mile swim in open water, followed by a 112 mile cycle ride, and finally a 26.2 mile run. An amazing undertaking. It will all be in a good cause too. In her previous marathons she raised over £4500 for Cancer Research and £2000 for the Alzheimer's Society. Certainly we'll be thinking of her on 30 August when she competes in Holland. We may even see her on the local TV.

In the hope that this success story inspires some of you to put on your running shoes and get fit(ter), there is a mixed group of enthusiastic runners that meets in the Edgecombe Arms Car Park on Saturday mornings at 9.30am and runs for about half an hour in the grounds of Cotehele House. A wonderful way to start the day - especially at this time of the year. All ages and standards are welcome, and it is free. Tel for details 01752 845584

Valerie Taplin

Landulph Footpaths

Those of you who have been walking around the parish footpaths during the recent lovely weather will have been amazed and delighted at the great improvements. We are very lucky that not only have all outstanding problems been addressed but there have also been many improvements made.

Both footpath 4, that runs up the hill from the playing field at **Penyoke** and through to the road and **Paradise Lane Bridleway**, are designated as a "gold paths" and therefore attract priority funding. The very awkward stile at the start of the Penyoke field has been replaced by a kissing gate, and both the stiles further along this path have been replaced. The Bridleway sign at the west end of Paradise lane has been replaced, having been missing for many years and a horse- rider friendly latched gate has been provided.

The stiles on the footpath from the **Coombe to Wayton** have all been replaced with kissing gates, and the perilous stone steps at the Coombe end have all been relaid and a new handrail provided. This is now a lovely short walk for those whose knees are no longer able to climb stiles.

The County Council have also done invaluable work on the notorious problem on the "Silver path" at **Haye Farm**. Here they have cut through a Cornish bank and put in a swing gate so that we no longer have to climb through railings and cross a cattle collecting yard. When it was full of cows this could be an intimidating and smelly activity! We are overjoyed to have this lovely path back into easy use. The tenant at Haye Farm has sprayed the line of the path through his crops. It will be a great help to ensure you do not unintentionally stray from the path as you cannot always see the next marker.

The short footpath 11 that runs beside **Grove Farm** had a very dilapidated stile in the middle. Although it was not on the County Council work schedule, when we pointed out that this was in a dangerous state, they replaced the tread boards.

Lastly the Right of Way at the **Slipway Quay** has now been signposted and the misleading "Private" notices removed. I understand that The County Council have called this "FP15 from Fore Street, Cargreen to Thorn Point Ferry", even though the ferry is long since extinct.

Do please get out and enjoy walking these beautiful paths. If you are in doubt of where they run, there are still copies of the excellent booklet "Walks around Landulph" available from Harold Bolt. (Tel. 844508).

Margaret Honey

Landulph Footpaths Group

"Birds in May!!!"

Lots of summer birds arriving, Wimbrels on the mud, smaller than Curlew with smaller beaks and strips on heads, and a wonderful high pitched rippling cry. Warblers and Buntings in the marshes; heard more than seen at the moment. Swallows and House Martins are under the eaves, heaving out the winter squatting Wrens and preparing for their own brood. Pied wagtails are nesting in the garage; maybe grey wagtails passing later in the year.

I expect everyone's garden rings with bird song at the moment as the songsters busy themselves in preparation for their young. Mallard and Shelduck chicks soon as it warms up, the darn crows permitting. Will we get a Marsh Warbler this year?

Will the Water rail return to our marsh? I thought I heard one last year, but as they sound like pigs fighting and so do badgers, who knows!

Do the Egrets nest here?

The Kingfisher seems to be off about his own business at the moment- but what joy when he returns.

Walking up our lane this morning a complete blanket of blue, pink and white, with a hint of yellow, I know exactly why the birds sing so loudly. Heart stoppingly beautiful!

How did we get so lucky?

Liz Dunn

Landulph Snooker Club

The Extraordinary General Meeting was poorly supported with only 11 people attending and this accurately reflected the falling membership and a general lack of support for the club.

The meeting was informed that if league status was to be sustained £700 would have to be spent on recovering the table and it was agreed that this plus costs of next years fixed overheads would exhaust the clubs funds, and in the not too distant future, render the club insolvent.

It was noted that had it not been for the efforts of a few stalwart members who have supported the club both physically and financially this would have already happened.

A significant majority vote was passed to close the club.

The Club's equipment belongs to Landulph Memorial Hall and the future of this equipment and the holding of the Club's assets in trust will be discussed at the next meeting of the Hall's management committee.

Colin James

EASTER EGGCITEMENT!



Thank you to everyone involved and to everyone who came along to support the Easter egg hunt on Saturday 22nd March. Luckily the weather stayed dry, even if a bit cold, and the children had a fantastic time. They searched for the clues, boarded the train driven by the Easter Chick and were delighted to wake up the Easter Bunny who gave them their chocolate egg. Lots of cakes and tea

were then welcomed by all back in the yacht club.

A total of £258.21 was raised and a further £25 kindly donated by Hatt Garage. This money is being put towards a mobile sink unit for the Landulph

Under 5's which was highlighted as an essential requirement in a recent Ofsted inspection.

A huge thank you must go to the Yacht Club and its members who went out of their way to accommodate us. Two other big thank you's must go to George Lipscomb who helped and supported us constantly from the start and Pat who donated his time and train and helped make the day so successful. On behalf of the children of Landulph under 5's, May Williams, Lily Bossey and Oliver Bennett presented George Lipscomb from the Yacht Club a painting "Riverview from the Yacht Club" which will be displayed in the clubs entrance.



We hope to see you all again next year.

Landulph Under 5's.

Cargreen Yacht Club Vacancy

Caretaker for clubhouse wanted -Approx 3 hrs week -£10.00 per hr. Contact Dr C W Evans Wayton House Landulph tel 01752 845297

Cargreen Rainfall

March total 98.7 mm, highest 24-hour fall 20 mm on the 9th. March average 77.5 mm. Precipitation recorded on 20 days. During the 10th at 3.30 am in driving rain and severe S-SW gales barometric pressure fell to 970 millibars, one of the lowest ever recorded since records began at this location.

April total 57.1 mm, highest 24-hour fall 12.5 mm on the 29th. April average 85 mm. Precipitation recorded on 15 days.

Ken Eastment

Broadband 1 - light at the end?

The Parish Council have been in touch with One Cornwall about the broadband situation and have been contacted by ActNow with the suggestion that we gather a petition from all those who would like to be able to get broadband and they will lobby the appropriate person in BT on our behalf.

So we **urgently** need someone to come forward to **co-ordinate collecting names**, **addresses**, **phone numbers and signatures to petition BT** – if you can help please get in touch with one of the parish councillors or *Sue Hooper*, *the clerk (phone 843073)*

Roger C-O (Chair) phone 847039

Broadband 2 – no need for a phone lines!

There is now a viable alternative to ADSL (phone line) broadband – 3G Mobile Broadband. This uses a device called a '**Dongle**' which plugs into a USB socket on your laptop or PC and works on a mobile phone signal. Currently signal seems to be available in most of Cargreen from both Vodafone and Orange and the price is about £15 per month.

The advantage of this route is that you can then use the dongle anywhere in the country where there is a signal. Speeds seem to be comparable with the sort of connection speed that those who are getting broadband here are experiencing (never more than 1Mbps)

Contracts are for 12, 18 & 24 months. Dongles are free if you sign up for a 2-yr contract, but if you want to talk to Vodafone go to PC World and speak to Kelly, giving her my name and she said there are ways around having to pay for the Dongle!

I have tried both Orange and Vodafone and find the Vodafone more straightforward. The downside is that it appears to be that the network is busier at the weekends (both Orange & Vodafone) and sometimes it's not possible to get to the website you want, but you can still send emails.

Sylvia Bedbrook

Babysitting
All ages
Please contact
Lucy Gorham
01752 849787



Long Time Parish Residents

Joyce Cox

Born Joyce Stidwell at Salter Mill (one of two children) Joyce, sister Peggy and the family moved into the village of Cargreen when she was 6 years old. Father was a farmer, working for Frank Barrett on land which included the area now covered by the houses at Coombe Lane

Home was in Back Lane at what later became known as Lane End Cottage, which was then two houses. Joyce attended Landulph School, and on leaving became the cook at the Spaniards Inn. One story she tells is of customers wanting salmon for their dinner, and this was obtained by walking out on the quay, and waving a tea towel at the boat fishermen who were always about in those days.

There were also more fish then, so they would drop one off for the visitors!

Wages were on the low side, her income being just £1 a week, and on leaving to work in Plymouth for Dingles, Joyce says she felt rich on her new salary of £6 a week. The memory of her interview for Dingles is still vivid since it took place on the day Princess Margaret was married.

Getting to work in those days was not just a matter of jumping in the car;

she had to find various ways of getting either into the City, or to Saltash Station, then the busiest in Cornwall. The grain lorry from Hoskings would often drop her, or Arnold Crabb who worked for Freemans, sometimes took her in for a 6.30 train. It was at the station she met future husband Alex Cox who was working there. Apparently the waiting room was sometimes so cold that the staff would "extract" a bucket of coal from the trains when they stopped, unknown to the footplate staff.

Following their marriage, Joyce came back to work on a farm in Landulph, often her days starting at 5am, cutting lettuce finishing after 9 in the evening when she prepared flowers for sale. She claims to have "retired" She spent many years caring for her mother who lived at no 8 Church Lane, and tells of one day finding a neighbour. Metcalfe, in some distress, after which she spent much of her life looking after the lady, only to end up caring for the next occupant of the bungalow when she passed away. Hardly retired!

Joyce and Alex have been in their present house in Church Lane for some 38 years.

David Hall

Landulph Memorial Hall News

Fings ain't wot they used to be

Regrettably this Memorial Hall social and fund raising event scheduled for 19th April, had to be cancelled because of lack of interest- on the Monday before only 6 tickets had been sold!

The Fund Raising Committee puts a lot of thought, time and effort into producing a programme of events that we hope will entertain people and much more importantly help to raise funds to keep our splendid hall open and available to all who use it. We try to get things right and clearly in this case we didn't – as the lack of interest showed.

We can only guess at what entertainment and events people like – so come on, tell us what you would like us to lay on and if it's possible we'll have a go at doing so!

The Memorial Hall Committee

Thank you for reading the Newsletter.

The Newsletter Committee reserve the right to edit or refuse material. If there are any mistakes, we apologise.

The Parish newsletter printer is available for use by local organisations Please contact any member of the committee with suggestions for new items, or other helpful comments.

Letters to the editor can be given to any committee member or e-mailed to joanna@threecornermeadow.wandoo.co.uk

Signed articles do not necessarily express the views of the committee.

If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small article introducing yourselves we would be delighted to receive it.

Thanks to Marcia Pirie for the photo of a very high tide at the Spaniards Car Park. If you feel inspired to create a cover for the next newsletter please contact one of the committee.

Also a big thank you for the cash donations that gladden the treasurers heart.

Next edition copy date is 13th July but earlier would be even better. Please contact a committee member for more details.			
Jo Butcher	01752 844302	Mavis Edmonds	01579 350385
Morton Macleod	01752 846520	Sylvia Bedbrook	01752 844519
Reg Rice	01752 844858	Val Oatham	01752 842560

SUE HOOPER CHARITABLE FOUNDATION

REG CHARITY 1083647

PROUDLY PRESENTS

AN ARTS AND MUSIC FESTIVAL FOR ALL THE COMMUNITY (IN ASSOCIATION WITH ELIZABETH TURNER)

At Trematon Hall, Trematon Saltash - Cornwall

Saturday 26th July 2008

SPONSORED BY - AWARDS FOR ALL SALTASH TOWN COUNCIL& HAZ

Light music, poetry, pageantry, fine arts exhibition, music workshops, drama workshops, circus workshops, performances, fine food, quality stalls, youth workshops and performances – and much more – from 10.00 am until early evening.

Entry Tickets - £3 adults/£1.50 children, under 16 years; Family Ticket (2 Adults & 2 Children under 16 years) £7.50; - with each child after that £1.50 Initially from SUE HOOPER - 01752 843073 - or LIZ TURNER 01752 842351 - Then from OUTLETS IN SALTASH - PIGLETS (01752 844326) - SALTASH NEWS (01752 840480) SALTASH RADIO (01752 842644).... There will also be a Concert of Cornish Voices at 7.30 in the Performance Marquee Tkts £6/£3 children under 16.

There will also be similar events on Sunday 27th July all day, to early evening – for more details contact Sue Hooper or visit our website www.suehcf.org.uk

Chris Billing

Agricultural Contractor, Plant Hire and Garden services

All types of garden work undertaken which





Tree surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge trimming
Turfing
Fencing

And many more

Also agricultural work can be undertaken too Mini digger hire with tractor and dump trailer available

ALSO SEASONED LOGS FOR SALE

Contact Chris Billing

01752 845234 or mobile 0798 057 4104



We are always looking for loving homes for our dogs and cats in your area.

OPEN TO THE PUBLIC... Monday 11am - 4pm 11am - 4pm Tuesday 11am - 4pm Wednesday Thursday CLOSED LAST VIEWING 3.30pm Friday 11am - 4pm Saturday 11am - 3.30pm LAST VIEWING Sunday 11am - 3.30pm 3.00pm Bank Holidays 11am - 3.30pm Closed New Year's Day, Easter Sunday,

Christmas Day & Boxing Day

204 Merafield Road, Plymouth PL7 1UQ

CITY CENTRE

PLYMOUTH ROAD

MERAFIELD HOND

MERAFIELD HOND

PLYMOUTH

A38 EXETER

PLYMOUTH

PLYMOUTH

A38 EXETER

Where to find us:

Gables Farm Dogs' & Cats' Home

Tel: 01752 331602 ~ Fax: 01752 331604 Email: info@gablesfarm.org.uk

DCB PLANT HIRE

0.75 to 7.5 ton mini diggers available for hire with operator New Micro digger acquired that will fit through any standard



doorway and available for self drive

Bulk excavation

Landscaping and groundwork's

undertaken

01752 845234

Call Dan Billing on 07725082046

Group Travel

Dunmere Road Garage Bodmin PL31 2QN Telephone and Fax: 01208 77989

Trebah& Glendurgan Gardens June18th
Ascot and London July 26-27th
Gatcombe /British Eventing August 3rd
Rosemoor & Dartington Glass August 7th
W. Somerset Steam Railway August 20th
Burghley Horse Trials Sept 7-8th
Horse of the Year Show October 12th

8 to 70 seaters available for private hire: parties, weddings,

Bookings/Enquiries - 01208 77989 / 72669

www.grouptravelcoachhire.co.uk



Daily Deliveries to the
Catering Industry
Visit Applejack Barn for all your
Fruit & Vegetables
We also stock a range of
groceries & dairy products
Get a flavour of the
Mediterranean on the first floor

Tel: 01752 848738 Fax: 01752 840414

John Wright FCII FPC

John Wright Financial Services

1 Coombe Lane, Cargreen Tel: 01752 847533

Independent advice on

Investments

Pensions and Retirement Options

Inheritance Tax Life Assurance Protection

And Many Other Topics

John Wright Financial Services is authorised and regulated by the Financial Services Authority





Fix - I - T

Computer Help

Virus Removal &
Immunisation
Maintenance and Upgrading
Training for all Requirements
PC & Network Installation

www.fix-i-t.net

01752 316368 help@fix-i-t.net

Graham House

London Camera Exchange



Your friendly local camera shop for digital cameras, binoculars & scopes









10 Frankfort Gate, Plymouth, Devon Tel: 01752 664894 Tax: 01752 604248 plymouth@LCEgroup.co.uk

Aganic Certification UKS

organic vegetable boxes fresh from our farm to your door

move to a healthier, fresher diet of seasonal vegetables delivered free to your doorstep

our award winning vegboxes start from only £7.90



delivering now in Cargreen & Landulph





www.riverford.co.uk
0845 600 2311

